

Senate 2/14

- Alden:
 - Final remark: Senate retreat is JR howard 203. 12-4 to allow people to go for meals. Attendance is not required. Is moderately important. Meeting will have 2 components:
 - 1. Go through senate curriculum, and go through procedure. Only members of senate
 - 2. "Senate member discussion" chance to speak as a voting body, and discuss what you think about things right now, and I will leave as well. Hope to see you there!
- SP19 SB002
 - Amends section 1 article II, Section 1, Sub-point to read :May be proposed by a senator.
 - Nick: Basically people who run ad-hoc committees should be able to vote.
 - Alex: Similar problem happened to Jacob last semester.
 - Sherlock: Jack should not be able to vote right now?
 - Voting: Unanimous pass. Bill passes.
- SP19 SB003
 - Alex: I can introduce this bill!
 - "Ad Hoc committee chairs shall have no vote in the senate unless they are already voting members." Any member of the senate can now vote.
 - FSU: Can non-aslc members be voting members?
 - Yes.
 - Voting: Unanimous pass. Bill passes.
- Ad-hoc committees:
 - Jack: Meeting with Bruce, who founded the Gazebo by fields, and want to renovate it in the future to make it a bit more accessible to turn that into a community space. Talking with the Student Alumni association regarding old traditions. Want to bring back a tradition for clean up day. Reached out to facilities for outdoor storage tables and renovate other areas. Sitting on Tamarack swipe right now, and to promote events happening there.
 - Maxine: What is going to happen to the mural?
 - No idea.
 - Max: Have you been surveying forest residents regarding that?
 - No, because we do not want to make any decisions regarding it but still move forward.
 - Alex: Textbooks subsidy will probably be written in the CSRC to help others. Still figuring out how to determine eligibility. Talking to professors and departments to allow for cheaper textbooks. Bookstore also has a scholarship, but trying to get increased outreach for that.
 - Jack: Is this something able to do without the administration?
 - No, and money will come from CSRC budget regarding additional funding.
 - What about the criteria?

- Look at the Storage subsidy criteria.
 - Violet: Might be worth a shot to reach out regarding the scholarship, and how they can help.
 - Alex: Might reach out to the bookstores around PDX to find out regarding scholarships.
- Senate updates:
 - FSU: AORTA conference cancelled, will be rescheduled sometime early March/April. Sexual assault awareness month ongoing
 - Jack: Nothing.
 - Max: Someone from ISLC wants to see if they could add in something during NSO regarding diversity/sexual health
 - Helen: Franchesca will be the director, talk to her regarding it.
 - Maxine: Also Sandi.
 - Violet: Also resolution time
 - Nick: Nothing
 - Maxine: nothing
 - Jacob: Nothing
 - Sherlock: I am helping an exchange student regarding setting up a “Dance party” to set up CSRC has yet to vote on the bylaws, still working on them
 - Hannah: Couple a student comments regarding Pios for Pios that the Knocking was too loud. Someone almost had a panic attack regarding the pio bus speed
 - Pio driver is very problematic
 - SAAB Grant board: Grants for academic projects, speakers, synposiua, etc. Board has been trying to change the SAAB bylaws regarding the changes. I also brought Chocolates!\
 - Jacob: Nothing
 - Elsa: I have been decorating the ASLC office, and I am still working on it. Picked out new furniture. Check out the new decorations!
 - Alex: I appreciate the chocolate. Nothing to report.
 - QSU: Queer prom has been rescheduled to smith on the 16th. First drag show is Feb. 23rd.
- Cabinet updates:
 - Tom: SOC has been incredibly busy regarding the new allocations process and others. Compiled information from all club meeting about restructuring the applications.
 - Katie: Thanks for Pios for Pios dorm storm. Still working on the website. Regarding office hours, only 4-5 have signed up. After senate meetings, I plan to advertise what happened there.
 - Helen: Met with Jack’s committee about a survey. Currently going over discussions and last surveys from last meeting. Auditory committee met for last week for communications, and we are still in the process of creating it. Hoping to finalize the survey for next Friday.
 - Violet: Something from SAAB is important: Administration has made a change to student number for class requirements, so that they need 5 or more students to

exist. While doing dorm storm, Student talked to me about how the frequency of payments, and how they are on the 10th of the month. Cabinet has discussed it and are trying to get HR to set up something that could happen in case of emergency. I will keep you updated for this. Elections coming up, please talk to me regarding the past positions I have held. Come by the office at lunch!

- Helen: Feel free to ask me about the auditory positions!

- Tom: and SOC!

- Ariel: Finally updated the Legislations! Started planning the student Know your rights forum.
 - Andrea: Diversity committee has created a presentation regarding student involvement through ASLC. Created instagram and working on a flow chart for the institution
 - Violet: Cabinet is meeting with executive council next Tuesday
 - Mary-CLaire: Applications for cabinet come out next week. Anyone is eligible to run for President or Vice can. Requirements for most other cabinet require committee membership. Love to
- Advisor remarks
 - Appreciation to everyone who has talked about the low income students
 - Jr howard 122 : Abraham mohammed for the housing problems in Portland.
 - Circle k club would like new members. International organization that does service and other things.
 - Please fill out payment forms! Is needed for stipends.
 - Discussion: Open ended time for anyone in the senate space. Clean method
 - Motion to set time of adjournment: Passes for 8. P.M.
 -